
SMALLEY PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of Smalley Parish Council held on 18
th

 February 2019 

At 7.30pm in the Church Hall, Smalley  
 

10/19 Present 

  

 Cllrs S Bower (Chair), J Walker MBE (Vice-Chairman),   

G Rogers, W Judson, L Pizzey, M Miller, T Pride, B Leivers and E Feenan 

 

11/19 Public Participation  

 None 

12/19 Apologies  

 Cllr Buttery, Cllr Illiffe and Cllr Bull 

13/19 Declaration of Members Interests   

RESOLVED:  Members agreed to take any Declarations of Members Interests as they 

occur in the meeting. 

 

14/19 Minutes of Meeting held on 21
st
 January 2019 

 

RESOLVED: Members agreed the minutes were correct record and duly signed by 

the Chairman. 

 

15/19 Matters Arising 

 

 Cllr Stevenson has asked the Enforcement Officer at Amber Valley to pursue the 

 removal of the parked van on the lay-by on Heanor Road. 

 

 Cllr Stevenson and Mr N Paget have filled the grit bins in the village, Clerk to send 

 the Parish Councils thanks and appreciation for carrying this out. 

 

 The boarding under the window of the pavilion will be repaired in due course. 
 

16/19 Planning 

 

 None 

 

17/19 Report of the Parish Clerk 

 

a) Monthly Play Ground Inspections 

 

 The annual playground inspection report has been received from Amber Valley. 

 

 Cllr Rogers reported that all the highlighted problems in the report will be attended to. 

 

 It was noted that a complaint had been received regarding the log swing on Stainsby 

 Meadow and subsequently the equipment had been taped off, however, the inspectors 

 report did not highlight this as a safety issue, but will be monitored. 



 

 RESOLVED: Members agreed that all the equipment repairs to be carried out as 

 highlighted on the report. 

 

b) Art Group  

 

 Cllr Pride reported that he had obtained quotations for the installation of a heat pump 

 system for Smalley Institute for the 2 main rooms, however he will be obtaining 

 further quotes for the store room this week.  Once the information is collected this 

 will be forwarded to the EPC Consultant who will apply for an Exemption Certificate 

 on behalf of the Parish Council. 

 

c) Pavilion  

 

 The Groundsman has agreed to take on the duties of caretaker for the Pavilion. 

 

 A letter is to be sent to all the football managers using the Dobholes Lane facilities 

 requesting care and respect is given to the updated facilities in the Pavilion. 

 

 Clerk to organise Buxtons to carry out a Legionnaires test on the showers in the 

 Pavilion. 

 

d) Burial Ground 

 

RESOLVED:  Members agreed the new burial ground charges. 

 

18/19 Finance  

 

 RESOLVED:  Member agreed the following payments 

 

 Shelter Maintenance       £81.84 

 Salaries/Expenses/HMRC/Pension    £1314.02 

 NT Services        £375.25 

 Excel        £115.55 

 

19/19 Items for Information 

 

 The free oak saplings have been ordered. 

 

 Derbyshire County Council has installed a dropped kerb at entrance to Barden 

 Farm. 

 

 The next meeting will be held on Monday 18
th

 March 2019  

 

 The meeting closed at 20.29pm 

 

   

 

 
 


